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States Greffe 

 
Deputy Lyndon Farnham 
Chief Minister 
 
BY EMAIL 
 
14th April 2025 
 
Dear Chief Minister, 
 

 
Corporate Services Scrutiny Panel  

 
Island Regeneration Plan 

 
During our recent Quarterly Public Hearing with the Minister for Treasury and Resources on 11th 
April, the Panel was informed that the ‘Project Breakwater’ workstream had evolved into a 
different project entitled the ‘Island Regeneration Plan’, managed through the Regeneration 
Steering Group and led by yourself as Chief Minister. 
 
The Panel was also informed that the funding elements of the Island Regeneration Plan included 
the recent proposals for the regeneration of Fort Regent, and that there “may be a Terms of 
Reference” in place between the Government and the States of Jersey Development Company 
regarding the Fort Regent workstream. The Panel would be grateful if you could provide it with a 
copy of the Terms of Reference for the Island Regeneration Plan, if available. 
 
Furthermore, the Panel requests to receive a briefing on the Island Regeneration Plan and our 
Officers will liaise with yours to schedule this as appropriate. 
 
The Panel would appreciate a formal written response detailing this information by no later than 
Wednesday 23rd April 2025. Please be aware that it is the Panel’s intention to publish the 
response it receives on the States Assembly website. However, should the information provided 
be confidential, please can you inform the Panel accordingly and the response will not be 
published. 
 
Yours Sincerely  

 
 
Deputy Helen Miles  
Chair 
Corporate Services Scrutiny Panel  

 


